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. I would first like to express my delegation's appreciation to Mr.
Yukio Takasu, Under-Secretary-General for Management, Mr.
Michael Adlerstein, Assistant-Secretary-General for Capital Master
Plan, and Mr. Carlos Ruiz Massieu, Chair of the ACABQ, for
presenting their respective reports.

2. My delegation would also like to express our renewal of support for
the CMP project. The successful renovation of the historic buildings
of the United Nations Headquarters is important not only for UN
staff and its Member States, but eventually for the benefit of the
globe more largely.

3. As such, it is encouraging to learn that the project has come to its
final stages. Most notably, we will be able to confer again in the
new General Assembly Hall this September. However, the prospect
that the project as a whole would be completed on time and within
budget was hindered by project delays and cost over-runs. If this
matter is not addressed, an increased burden of Member States is



foreseeable and damage to a fully-functioning United Nations is




